
 
 IMPORTANT DATES COMING UP 

 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

   June 
   13th ðSchool Council Meeting ð 6.00pm 
  20th ð School Library Bus 
  29th ð Last day term 2 ð Dress up day.  2.30pm dismissal  
  July 
  16th ð Beginning Term 3 
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Grade 1/2 Excursion 
Today our Grade 1/2 students headed off to Noorilim Estate as part of their studies into life in the past. 
Students will have the opportunity to explore the fabulous gardens in addition to explore the wonderful artifacts within the rooms 
of this nineteenth century Italianate house. Many thanks to Ms Ivey, Ms Tranter and Ms Witt for organising this great hands-on 
learning opportunity for our students.  
 
Grade 3/4 iPads:  
At the start of Term 3, our Grade 3/4 students will have access to a new fleet of iPads which we have purchased for their use. 
Students will use the iPads to create individual learning portfolios, share their learning goals with their family and develop their 
coding and design skills. This rollout builds upon the highly successful 1 to 1 iPad program we have established over the last 
two years in our Grade 5/6 team. As a school, we are extremely well resourced and the continued fundraising efforts of our 
Parents and Friends association and School Council allows us to put the quality learning tools in the hands of our students.  
 
Design Technologies: 
Over the last month, our Grade 3/4 and Grade 5/6 have been undertaking some great design challenges as part of their learning 
about design solutions. Our Grade 3/4 students faced the challenge of how to create a miniature greenhouse from household 
materials. They certainly had great fun along the way and the sprouting shoots within the greenhouses show that they have 
created effective solutions! Our Grade 5/6 students faced the challenge of designing a lunchbox from recycled materials, while 
also having the additional challenge of creating a nutritionally rich lunch on a budget. Students have been highly engaged in 
these challenging and creative tasks.  

 
Gr 5-6 students working of their design briefs. 

 
Nit Check: 
Tomorrow we will be conducting a nit check as part of our efforts to control head lice. If eggs or live lice are detected in a childôs 
hair, we will let parents discreetly know via text message. Please note that if live lice are detected, treatment must be 
administered before a child can return to school. I greatly appreciate the help of parents in managing this perennial problem for 
all schools.  
 
Parent Teacher Interviews: 
Today, parents will receive a booking slip for our mid year Parent/Teacher Interviews. Interviews will be conducted on Tuesday 
July 17th and Wednesday July 18th. Please note that Ms Tranter will be on long service leave during the first two weeks of Term 
3 and accordingly her interviews will be conducted on Tuesday 31st July and Wednesday 1st August.  
 
Student Reports: 
Finally, student reports will be sent home on Thursday June 28th. Reports will be available published through the Compass 
parent portal in addition to the traditional hard copy format. As a school, our teachers invest a lot of time and energy into writing 
personalised reports and I would like to thank them for their efforts over the last number of weeks.  
 
 
All the best, 
Neil 

 



OTHER THINGS YOU NEED TO  KNOW é. 
 

PIE WARMER ð Could parents please send lunch items for the pie warmer defrosted and wrapped in foil.  This will 
save teachers having to defrost items so that they are heated sufficiently by lunch at 11.00am.  Thank you. 
 

GR 5-6 CAMP PAYMENTS - A reminder to those who have outstanding payments for the Gr 5-6 camp these are due by the end of the 
Term.  Thank you.  
 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS  
Thank you to those who assisted with manning the BBQ at the Avenel Market last Sunday.  We appreciate 
you giving up your time to assist in our fundraising efforts. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

AROUND THE ROOMS 
 

To ï Breanna Lane, Jorja Ferguson, Isabella Smith and Melissa Toy 
 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK ï Congratulations to 
 

Evelyn Wyllie ï for her creativity and ideas when writing her narrative. J 
Griffin Boote ï for using outstanding vocabulary in his information report about elephants. J 
Sean Doherty ï for the leadership he displays when working as part of a small group. J 
Will Nash ï for asking interesting questions on our excursion. J 
Zac Anderson ï for his dedication to learning the times tables using a range of different strategies. J 
Ebony Harper ï for taking on feedback to reflect on her learning goals. J 
Charlotte Cotter ï for setting a fabulous example of what a leader looks like, taking on extra roles and 
responsibilities within the school. J 
 

 
 
  
 

Casey McQueen - For his positive and enthusiastic approach to learning.  J 
Chloe Reed - For her ability to be resilient at school.  J 
Eliza Tubecki - For showing the qualities of ñbeing a mateò on our excursion. J 
Johnny Anderson - For always showing others that he respects and appreciates their input.  J 

 
LAST DAY OF TERM - Junior School Council will be organising a dress up day for the last day of term - gold coin donation. 
Everyone is welcome to come along dressed up in the clothes of their dream job.  They will also be organising a lunch of a hot 
dog $2.50, juice box 1.00, Doughnut $1.00 or a combo for $4.00.  Order forms will be sent home next week. 

BACK BY POPULAR DEMAND 

NECK WARMERS 
on sale in the office for just 

$5.00. 
Ideal for (freezing cold days)   
And Riding, Cycling, Skiing 

Or just playing or working outside. 
 


